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1.
Introduction

ITU-T recommendation H.282 and H.283 addressing remote device control in multimedia telecommunication were consented in 1999. There are no known implementations of these recommendations. Shipping H.320 and H.323 systems support H.281. The contribution suggests discussion of the future of these two recommendations in order to prevent confusion with H.281 on which protocol to implement in new systems.
2.
Discussion

ITU-T recommendation H.224 and H.281 provide a protocol for remote device control over an HDLC layer. It was originally developed for H.320 systems and later H.323 annex Q specified how to use it for H.323 systems. The H224 media subtype allows using H.281 for SIP based systems.
H.281 provides the mechanism to expand the protocol for other remote device control operations and some of the vendors developed such extensions. Q1 experts are currently discussing the possibility to update H.281 to add support for multiple video sources. As far as the author is aware, this is the protocol used by all shipping video conferencing products including the ones that are using SIP and H.323 as a call signalling protocol.

ITU-T recommendation H.282 describes the core services and protocol for performing configuration and control of a remote device during a multimedia conference. A number of standard devices are defined allowing a node to model a peripheral device such as for example a camera, microphone, VCR or slide projector. This Recommendation also allows the modelling of non-standard devices. This model is presented to the other nodes in the conference to allow these nodes to perform remote control. Recommendation T.136 describes how to utilize H.282 using T.120 as the lower layer protocol. Recommendation H.283 describes its application using the RDC logical channel transport established using H.245.

H.282 is designed with a wider scope than H.281 and already specifies more operations and not just far end camera control. 

The current market situation demonstrates that maybe H.282 had a too broad scope and equipment manufacturer do not need such functionality and therefore it is not supported today by any products. There were no updates to H.282 or H.283/T.136 since they were approved and that may also show lack of interest from implementers.
The proposal here is to discuss what to do with H.282 and the H.283/T.136 transport. The options we can have are:
1. Delete H.282, H.283 and T.136

2. Add text to H.282 saying that H.281 provides a good remote device control solution and developers should consider if they require the extra functionality of H.282. The interoperability with H.281according to H.282 A.1.1.1 is via a transcoding gateway which complicates interoperability.

3. Other solution suggestions from the Q.1 experts.

3.
Conclusion

The author does not have a specific preference but believes that the topic requires discussion and conclusion by Q.1 experts.
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